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Your negotiating team would like to 
thank all members who completed 
the night shift premium survey. 
The survey results will provide the 
basis of our position that will be 
presented to the arbitrator at the 
hearing on October 2 and 3. 

The information collected from the 
survey will provide the arbitrator with 
an insight to what we experience 
and sacrifice while working night 
shifts. We deserve the same night 
shift premiums that LPNs and HCAs 
receive from other employers. 

Watch your inbox, we will report 
on the arbitrator’s decision in the 
coming weeks. 

Please contact a member of 
your negotiating team with any 
questions or concerns.

CBI HOME HEALTH
LOCAL 047 CHAPTER 008 – HCAs & LPNs

AUPE NEGOTIATING TEAM –  
CBI HOME HEALTH
Brian Shilling  
bjshilling@gmail.com 587-708-0233 

Susan Machado 
susan1machado@gmail.com 780-935-6050 

Laurie Ann Gouveia 
lauriegouveia@gmail.com 780-232-3365

Bobbie Narayan (Alternate) 
nbobbie62@gmail.com 587-501-2071

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF
Merryn Edwards Negotiations
m.edwards@aupe.org 780-952-1951


